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Hello Pilots: 
It was a wonderful time at District Convention this 
year.  I am so sorry if you weren't there to enjoy the 

fabulous food, fellowship, and music that was there for 

all to enjoy.  I am glad to report that all twenty clubs 
were represented.  Our ECR Patricia Whatley was 

there to share a lot of information and to let us know all 

about the upcoming International Convention this sum-
mer in Orlando, Minnie Mouse ears and all.  There were 

a lot of laughs (Invalid Husbands), and a few tears

(Memorial service), and a great time was had by all.  The 
only thing that could have made it better would have 

been if a little more sun would have visited with us.  But, 

we have no control over that.  So, you all will just have 
to come to the beach and visit again to enjoy the sun 

and sand. 

Please don't forget to put Camp Burnt Gin work day on 
your calendars for May 30th.  We will try and get start-

ed between 9-9:30am.  We will break for lunch around 

1:00PM.  Don't forget your rakes, shoves, gloves, hand 
tools, and what ever you will need to plant flowers and 

clean the buildings.  We are also requested to bring 

flowers.  They are needed to brighten the camp ar-
ea.   Any covered dish you enjoy making will be shared 

by all for lunch.  Remember this year we will not be 

bringing extra for the camp open house.  If your club 
can bring Wal-Mart Gift cards Marie always welcomes 

them to buy whatever they need to fill in for campers. 

 
Don't forget to discuss at your year end meetings 

whether or not you want to have a visit from your Gov-
ernor/Governor-Elect next year or take the $75.00 

from Pilot International for the Pick Me Up program.  It 

is a very simple process.  All that needs to be done is 
decide whether you want to have the visit.  If you do 

either the Governor or Governor Elect will come to 

your club.  If you prefer to have the money to do a pick 
me up just ask the Governor to send you the form and 

then fill it out and send back to him (All done electroni-

cally).  He will forward to PI and they will then send 
your club a check for $75.00 to do a Pick Me Up.  You 

are then responsible to send receipt for PMU back to 

PI.  They would like a picture too if you have one.  They 
may use it in the National Magazine.  This can also be 

done electronically or by snail mail whichever you pre-

fer.  Very simple.  Many clubs did it this year and it 

worked well.  It was implemented after we started our 
visits so not all clubs were able to take part.  You can 

spend more but you need to use the $75.00.  It can be 

one big PMU or several small ones given to many people 
choice is yours.   

Have a great month and be safe. 
 
Life isn't about getting and hav-
ing, it's about giving and be-

ing.     Kevin Kruse 
 
Your Governor , 

Dorina Ponessi 

 

Message from Our Governor: 

  

Title of Recipe 
Home-Made Mac & Cheese Southern Style 

INGREDIENTS 
8 oz. elbow noodles 

2 cups of shredded sharp cheese 

2 1/2 cups of milk 

1/4 tsp pepper 

1/2 tsp dry mustard 

2 teaspoon salt 

2 tbsp. of margarine 

  

DIRECTIONS 
1. Boil noodles, wipe baking pan with margarine; add noodles. 
2. Melt butter; add remaining ingredients except cheese and milk till pasty; add 

milk; warm till and thick; remove from stove; add cheese till melted. Pour mix-

ture over noodles and mix well 

3. Bake for 25 minutes at 375 degrees; let stand for 20 minutes before serving. 

Courtesy of the “Evening Pilot Club of Sumter” 



Several supporters pose for a group photo after a trail ride for Ken, wearing a mask, and Ramona Midkiff near North. 

We all travel down many roads and journey through many valleys in our lifetimes. Along the way, we experience both joy and heartache. We 

learn the truth in the old adage, "What doesn't kill you makes you stronger."  

Ken Midkiff of North has reached a huge valley on his path and finds himself in the mist of a total life-changing journey. On Dec. 15: 2014, he was 

diagnosed with Squamous Cell Carcinoma. cancerous tumors located under and behind his nose and upper palate. The diagnosis came afte seven 
months of medical appointments and biopsies that at first came back non-cancerous. A deeper biopsy eventually revealed he has one of the worst 
kinds of cancerous tumors that grow from the inside out - a very aggressive cancer that is extremely rare in someone Midkiffs age. 51 This type 

of cancer affects people in their mid-70s or older. 

On Jan. 13 of this year, Midkiff had his nose, the front part Of his palate and 16 teeth removed in order for doctors at the Medical University of 

South Carolina to remove the tumors. On Feb, he underwent 14 hours of non-cosmetic reconstructive surgery during which a surgeon removed 

bor skin. arteries and veins from his shoulder to reconstruct his palate, nose and cheek bones. 

Midkiff is now at MUSC undergoing six weeks of radiation treatment once a day, Monday through Friday. After the radiation. there will be more 

reconstructive surgeries to rebuild his palate and nose. 

Despite the ordeal Midkiffis going through, he remains remarkably upbeat and positive. Instead Of staying depressed and worrying about all the 

valleys and mountains on his journey through recovery, he is focused on 

his faith in Jesus, his family and friends to see him through to complete recovery. 

Churches, family and friends are praying and showing support for Midkiff and his family in a multitude of ways including holding a trail ride fund-
raiser for him at the farm of Bruce and Rhonda Robinson of North on March 28. Trail riders on horseback and four-wheelers participated to 

raise funds to help offset Midkiffs medical expenses, but, more importantly, to show moral support and love for him. 

Rhonda Robinson, Midkiffs sister-in-law and owner Of Robilison Real Estate in Orangeburg, said, "My family and several others kept stating, 'We 
need to do something special for Ken.' Then it hit me - do a trail ride! Several Of us get together fairly Often to ride horses and recently had a 

training event On Our farm on horsemanship, which a number of riders attended. 

"My mother, Rosa; sister, Donna; husband, Bruce and many others really came together to make this event so successfill," Robinson said. 

Piggly Wiggly of Neeses gave the group a huge discount on all of the food and all raffle and door prizes were donated, she said. 

"We had 27 horse riders, 16 four-wheeler riders and around 150 people total to turn out in support of Ken," Robinson said. 

"Ken and my sister, Ramona, are two very special people who so many people care about and love " she added. "It was an honor and privilege för 

us to be able to help them and show a gathering of support." 

Ken Midkiffsaid, "The outpouring of love and concern has been wonderful, and I truly appreciate every gesture and act of love shown to me. 
Without such support, this journey would be overwhelming. My biggest supporters have been my wife, Ramona, along with my sons, Christopher 

and Dustin; Christopher's fiancé, Jenny Bozard; Dustin's girlfriend, Olivia Capuano: my mom and dad, Carl and Dee Midkiff; my mother-in-law, 

Rosa Sharp; and all of my family and friends. The list could go on and on." 

HC added, "Ramona, has been completely awesome and wonderfully by my side every step of the way, giving me encouragement, love and com-

passion beyond measure. She is my "superwoman." 

His Ramona, co-owner of Treasured Memories, has had to take a lot of time off from work to be with him. 

"Ken is the love of my life and by his side through this is right where I plan to stay, " she said. "He is such a strong and positive person and a real 

encouragement to everyone, including me." 

She expressed her appreciation to her business partner and friends for keeping the business running and her Pilot Club family for their prayers, 

gifts and cards. 

"Most of all, we thank God for getting us through this. I don't see how people without faith can go through life without him," she said. 
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Ken's Journey: North man stays positive in battle against aggressive form of cancer 
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Although Pilots have always placed great emphasis on caring for others, we have most recently taken on the focus of 

recognizing and uplifting caregivers.  Personally, I can relate this back to my upbringing and the verse we were taught to 

live by:  “Do unto others as you would have them do unto you.”  Today, let’s focus on good deeds and how they impact 

others. 

Good deeds not only brighten the day of the recipient and the doer of the deed.  They also brighten the day of all who 

witness the act of kindness.  So make sure to spread brightness wherever you go.  Too often we underestimate the pow-

er of a touch a smile, a kind word, a listening ear, and honest compliment, or the smallest act of caring, all of which have 

the potential to turn a life around.  I saw a former resource student just recently and she said she remembered my taking 

the time to tell her what was GOOD about her writing.  She said that encouraged her to continue writing and to enjoy 

it.  Plato said, “Kindness is more than deeds.  It is an attitude, an expression, a look, a touch.  It is anything that lifts an-

other person.”   

Henry James said, “Three things in human life are important.  The first is to be kind.  The second is to be kind.  And the 

third is to be kind.”  Kindness is one of the greatest gifts you can bestow upon another.  If someone is in need, lend them 

a helping hand.  Do not wait for a thank you.  True kindness lies within the act of giving without the expectation of some-
thing in return. As the Dr. Seuss character of Lorax said, “Unless someone like you cares a whole awful lot, nothing is 

going to get better.  It’s not.”  The famous Grinch, once his life was turned around, said, “Each time you are kind to oth-

ers, my heart grows and grows.” 

Stephen Grellet stated, “I expect to pass through this world but once.  Any good, therefore, that I can do or any kind-

ness I can show to any fellow creature, let me do it now.  Let me not defer or neglect it for I shall not pass this way 

again.” 

The importance of caring is seen in various countries and nationalities.  Lu Ndukwe Kahn said, “The things you do for 

yourself are gone when you are gone, but the things you do for others remain as your legacy.”  Our fingerprints don’t 

fade from the lives we’ve touched.  They leave lasting impressions.  Many of you remember the words of Margaret Mead: 

“Never believe that a few caring people can’t change the world.  For, indeed, that’s all who ever have.” 

Many of you have touched my life in ways you may never realize.  My riches do not lie in material wealth but in having 

friends like you…friends who care deeply for others and act upon those feelings to make this world a better 

place.  Thank you, Pilots, for being YOU.  Thank you for caring! 

               Because I care, 

               Judy Langley 

               Past Pilot International President  

  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=judy+Langley&view=detailv2&&&id=6F221964327729F12361FD7D4E5782DCDA596468&selectedIndex=4&ccid=wzIsqlSR&simid=608005814472673745&thid=JN.GiGhVXvL1v7lgRfuhvx3jQ
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PILOT CLUB OF ________________________________   

   

PILOT INTERNATIONAL DISTRICT OF:_______________________________   

   

   

DATE:___________________________   

   

Dear Pilot International,   

   

Please accept this letter as our official request to be removed from the Pilot International 

IRS subgroup 0669.  Our club has received it’s individual 501(c) (3) determination and no 

longer needs to be a part of the subordinate tax group.     

   

Club Name: ____________________________________ TIN(Tax ID #) 

___________________________________   

Club Representative: _________________________________________________   

Club Address:  ______________________________________________________   

Club or Representative Email Address:  ___________________________________ Thank you for your 

attention to this matter,   

   

President or other authorized agent: 

______________________________                                                               

          Signature   

 

(Please return to:  Sharon Brooks, 1108 PR 5980, Yantis, TX 75497;   

sharonlynnbrooks@gmail.com  or Fax:  903-383-2482 with a copy to your District Governor no 

later than May 31st, 2015)   

Pilot International Headquarters 102 Preston Cour   Macon, Georgia 31210  (478) 477-1208   

   
MESSAGE FROM 2015-16 ANCHOR APPOINTEE CHAIR …………..Lina Blizzard 

 

How wonderful it was to see our Anchors in action!  After many emails and many phone calls, Nancy and I 

were able to put it all together.  Pilots at District Convention were able to see the excellent leadership we 

have available through the Anchor program.  Thanks to Da-vida and Jinsy for an entertaining skit and a special 

thanks to Baily Beasley for her inspirational presentation about what the Anchor program means to her.   Nan-

cy and I look forward to working with the Anchor program and to "Highlighting" our Anchors at Pilot activi-

ties.   

 

MESSAGE FROM 2014-2015 CHAPLAIN CHAIR………………...Lynne Glair 

Thank you to everyone who attended the Memorial Service.  We remembered Pilot Members Julia Watson 

from Aynor, Margaret Parnell from Darlington, Myrtle Stewart from Greenwood, Elizabeth Blum from Marion 

Jimmie Bratcher from Seneca, Lib Kennedy, Shirley Kolb and Anne Branham from Sumter, Joanne Gravely from 

Walhalla and Co-pilot, Andy Thames (husband of Donna) from Clarendon.  A special thanks to the representa-
tives from these clubs who spoke about their deceased member.  

It was a pleasure serving as Chaplain this year.  Thanks to everyone for their help and support…...Lynne 
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From Our District PIFF…………….. 
 
Attending Conventions keeps me connected to Pilot friends.  That is the only time I 

get to see many of you and it was so wonderful to see so many friends at the Dis-

trict Convention.  I think South Carolina is one of the strong districts in Pilot Inter-
national.  

I always enjoy the Chinese and Silent Auctions because they showcase the creativi-
ty in each club.  Thanks to those clubs bringing items this year and many thanks 

to those who bought tickets and bid on the items. Gene and I are thoroughly en-

joying the artistic saw blade I ended up getting. Please start planning for the Fall 
Council.  

When  the funds generated from Chinese, Silent, Wacky (provided by Gov. Dorina) 
Auctions, and table decorations  were all added up, they came to $1,544.40. 

WOW!!! Our DAC voted to send this to PI.  

Many hands make an easy load.  I want especially  to thank our newly elected 
District Treasurer Paula Durham, Sandy Sitkema, and Paul Whatley for their help 

with all the auctions and, of course, our seasoned Wacky people Gov.Dorina and 
Gov.-elect Vivian.  

For those lucky Pilots attending PI Convention in Orlando, please be prepared to 

take part in all the FUNdraising events.  The rest of us please download the form 
for FLORIDA FORTUNE and send in donations for tickets to win MONEY. Go to PI 

Homepage and look under 2015 International Convention.  Good Luck.    
NOTE to CLUB PRESIDENTS: Each Club in each District is asked to send a light- 

weight gift worth $20 to Governor Joe. He will take these to the PI Convention for 
a fundraiser. Thanks for your help. Please do by June 1.  

I have enjoyed serving you as PIFF Representative. Thank you for the distinct honor.  

              Thanks, 
              Shirley Patterson, District PIFF Representative 
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Pilot International    
Pick Me Up Grant Application  

Pick Me Up grants reward individuals or groups of people who serve the needs of others as caregivers, medi-
cal staff or others who provide support and loving care. Grant Applications will be reviewed quarterly by the 

Pilot International Staff and Executive Committee. The deadlines for each quarter are on or before:  

September 15  
 

December 15  
 

March 15  
 

June 15  

 

Each club is eligible to receive one (1) Pick Me Up grant per year.  
Grant-funded projects must be completed, including evaluation, within 80 days of receiving grant.  

NOTE: If a grant request application does not meet criteria in one quarter, a Pilot Club may reapply in a fu-

ture quarter, but a new grant application must be submitted.  
Grant Applications should be emailed (or mailed by post) on or before the designated deadline to Pilot Inter-

national Headquarters. (Electronic signatures are acceptable and encouraged.) Mark your envelope: “Pick Me 
Up Grant Application enclosed”.  

Include:  
Date of Application: __________________  

Club Name: ______________________________________ District: 
_____________________________________  

Contact Name: 
_______________________________________________________________________________  

Address: _____________________________________________________ Phone: 
_________________________  

Email Address: 

_______________________________________________________________________________  
Descriptive title of Pick Me Up project: 

_____________________________________________________________  
Estimated date Pick Me Up will be de-

liered:__________________________________________________________  

Estimated number of Pilots participating: _______________________ Total # of Club Members 

________________  
How many people will this Pick Me Up directly impact: 

_________________________________________________ What is the amount of the grant you are request-

ing? (up to $200) : _______________________________________  

On separate sheets of paper please provide the following:  
1. Describe the Pick Me Up in Detail (including how club chose this project).  

2. Describe benefit to recipient (s). 
3. Attach itemized budget for Pick Me Up. 



 

 

 

 

Ladies:  Let's follow those socks . . . from Pilot Club of Greenwood to Honduras!  

   

The student nurses organization from Lander University requested our assistance as 

they take on a medical service project in a needy area.  They asked for socks of any 

size or color.  Mostly we gathered versatile white socks to send along.  However, 

one pair of Very Green socks ( green is a Pilot color,  the one s that Lina is holding 

are Very Green) can serve as a marker of the progress of our donation.  Hopefully 
we can get a photo from one of the nurses with the socks as they prepare to trav-

el and perhaps another of the green socks after they arrive at their destination.   We 

can't all go along but what fun to see where our socks go!   Best wishes, Linda  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

photo from left to right: Carol Scales, Tracey Ouzts, Lina Blizzard, Sandy Norton, 

Sandie Wanto, Ann Hare, Becky Koch, Rebecca King, and Virginia Rothrock  
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